
DAVID Y. IGE
GOVERNOR

aw-.{>
'-P l =l

‘=0; _.

STATE OF HAWAII
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR AND INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS

830 PUNCHBOWL STREET, ROOM 321
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96813

www.labor.hawaii,gov
Phone: (808) 566-B844,’ Fax: (BOB) 586-9099

Email: diir.director@hawaii.gov

February 11, 2019

The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair
Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental,

and Military Affairs
The State Senate
State Capitol, Room 214
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair Nishihara:

Subject: Senate Bill (SB) 153 Relating to Permit Fees for Aerial Devices, Display Fireworks, and
Articles Pyrotechnic

l am Manuel P. Neves, Chair of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chief of the
Honolulu Fire Department (HFD). The SFC and the HFD support SB 153, which proposes to
increase the display pem1it fee from $110 to $300.

This permit authorizes licensed pyrotechnicians to conduct outdoor aerial and indoor fireworks
displays at special events. The permit fee has remained the same for 15 years; however,
administrative costs to process, review, and approve have increased. This includes an on-site
verification of fireworks inventory before and after the event, inspection of pyrotechnic
equipment, evaluation of the firing site and safety precautions, distance to audiences, proximity
to adjacent structures, nearby combustible vegetation, and weather conditions are some of the
items reviewed.

Public safety and property protection are priorities for the HFD’s approval of fireworks permits.
The SFC and the HFD urge your committee’s support on the passage of SB 153.

Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrative Specialist Lloyd Rogers at
723-7176 or lrogers@honolulu.gov.

Sincerely,

vififk
MANUEL P. NEVES
Chair
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Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request to individuals with disabilities.
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HarryKim DarrenJ. Rosario
Mayor FireChief

LanceS. Uchida
DeputyFireChief

CountyofHawai‘i
HAWAI‘IFIREDEPARTMENT
25AupuniStreet  Suite2501  Hilo, Hawai‘i96720

808) 932-2900  Fax (808) 932-2928

February11, 2019

TheHonorableClarenceNishihara, Chair
CommitteeonPublicSafety, Intergovernmental,   

andMilitaryAffairs
TheStateSenate
StateCapitol, Room414
Honolulu, Hawai‘i96813

DearChairNishihara:  

Subject:  S.B. 153, RELATINGTOPERMITFEESFORAERIALDEVICES,  
DISPLAYFIREWORKS, ANDARTICLESPYROTECHNIC
HearingDate: Wednesday, February12, 2019
Time/PlaceofHearing: 1:15p.m., ConferenceRoom229

IamDarrenJ. Rosario, MemberoftheHawai‘iStateFireCouncil (SFC) andFireChiefofthe
Hawai‘iFireDepartmentoftheCountyofHawai‘i (HCFD).  TheSFCandtheHCFDsupports
SB153, whichproposestoincreasethedisplaypermitfeefrom $110to $300.  

Thepermitfeeauthorizinglicensedpyrotechnicianstoconductoutdooraerialandindoor
fireworksdisplaysatspecialeventshasremainedthesamefor15years.  Unfortunately, the
administrativecoststoprocess, review, andapprovehaveincreased.  Thisincludes, butisnot
limitedto, anon-siteverificationoffireworksinventorybeforeandaftertheevent, inspectionof
pyrotechnicequipment, evaluationofthefiringsiteandsafetyprecautions, distancetoaudiences,  
proximitytoadjacentstructures, nearbycombustiblevegetation, andweatherconditionsare
someoftheitemsreviewed.  

PublicsafetyandpropertyprotectionareprioritiesfortheHFD’sapprovaloffireworkspermits.   
TheSFCandtheHCFDurgeyourcommittee’ssupportonthepassageofSB153.  

Pleasedonothesitatetocallmeat932-2901ordarren.rosario@hawaiicounty.govshouldyou
haveanyquestions.  ThankyoufortheopportunitytoprovidetestimonyinsupportofSB153.  

Respectfully,  

DARRENJ. ROSARIO
FireChief

Hawai’iCountyisanEqualOpportunityProviderandEmployer.  
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HAWAI‘I FIRE DEPARTMENT
25 Aupuni Street I Suite 2501 I Hilo, HaWai‘i 96720

(808) 932-2900 0 Fax (808) 932-2928

February 11, 2019

The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair
Committee on Public Safety, Intergovemmental,

and Military Affairs
The State Senate
State Capitol, Room 414
Honolulu, Hawai‘i 96813

Dear Chair Nishihara:

Subject: S.B. 153, RELATING TO PERMIT FEES FOR AERIAL DEVICES,
DISPLAY FIREWORKS, AND ARTICLES PYROTECHNIC
Hearing Date: Wednesday, February 12, 2019
Time/Place of Hearing: 1:15 p.m., Conference Room 229

I am Darren J. Rosario, Member of the Hawai‘i State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chief of the
Hawai‘i Fire Department of the County ofHawai‘i (HCFD). The SFC and the HCFD supports
SB 153, which proposes to increase the display permit fee from $110 to $300.

The permit fee authorizing licensed pyrotechnicians to conduct outdoor aerial and indoor
fireworks displays at special events has remained the same for 15 years. Unfortunately, the
administrative costs to process, review, and approve have increased. This includes, but is not
limited to, an on-site verification of fireworks inventory before and after the event, inspection of
pyrotechnic equipment, evaluation of the firing site and safety precautions, distance to audiences,
proximity to adjacent structures, nearby combustible vegetation, and weather conditions are
some of the items reviewed.

Public safety and property protection are priorities for the HFD’s approval of fireworks permits.
The SFC and the HCFD urge your committee’s support on the passage of SB 153.

Please do not hesitate to call me at 932-2901 or darren.rosario@hawaiicounty.gov should you
have any questions. Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in support of SB 153.

Respectfully,

AH?DARREN J. ROSARIO
F' h" r aire C 1e i pp
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Huwai’i County is an Equal Opportunity Provider and Employer.
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COUNTY OF MAUI
DEPARTMENT OF FIRE & PUBLIC SAFETY

200 DAIRY ROAD
KAHULUI, HI 96732

PHONE: (808) 270-7561
FAX: (808) 270-7919

February 11,2019

The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair
Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental,

and Military Affairs
The State Senate
State Capitol, Room 214
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair Nishihara:

Subject: Senate Bill (SB) 153 Relating to Permit Fees for Aerial Devices, Display
Fireworks, and Articles Pyrotechnic

I am David C. Thyne, member of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chief of the Maui
Fire Department (MFD). The SFC and the MFD support SB 153, which proposes to increase the
display permit fee from $1 10 to $300.

This permit authorizes licensed pyrotechnicians to conduct outdoor aerial and indoor fireworks
displays at special events. The permit fee has remained the same for 15 years; however,
administrative costs to process, review, and approve have increased. This includes an on-site
verification offireworks inventory before and after the event, inspection ofpyrotechnic equipment,
evaluation of the firing site and safety precautions, distance to audiences, proximity to adjacent
structures, nearby combustible vegetation, and weather conditions are some ofthe items reviewed.

Public safety and property protection are priorities for the MFD’s approval of fireworks permits.
The SFC and the MFD urge your cornrnittee’s support on the passage of SB 153.
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COUNTY OF MAUI
DEPARTMENT OF FIRE & PUBLIC SAFETY

200 DAIRY ROAD
KAHULUI, HI 96732

PHONE: (808) 270-7561
FAX: (808) 270-7919

February 11,2019

The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair
Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental,

and Military Affairs
The State Senate
State Capitol, Room 214
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair Nishihara:

Subject: Senate Bill (SB) 153 Relating to Permit Fees for Aerial Devices, Display
Fireworks, and Articles Pyrotechnic

I am David C. Thyne, member of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chief of the Maui
Fire Department (MFD). The SFC and the MFD support SB 153, which proposes to increase the
display permit fee from $1 10 to $300.

This permit authorizes licensed pyrotechnicians to conduct outdoor aerial and indoor fireworks
displays at special events. The permit fee has remained the same for 15 years; however,
administrative costs to process, review, and approve have increased. This includes an on-site
verification offireworks inventory before and after the event, inspection ofpyrotechnic equipment,
evaluation of the firing site and safety precautions, distance to audiences, proximity to adjacent
structures, nearby combustible vegetation, and weather conditions are some ofthe items reviewed.

Public safety and property protection are priorities for the MFD’s approval of fireworks permits.
The SFC and the MFD urge your cornrnittee’s support on the passage of SB 153.
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The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair
February 8, 2019

Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrative Specialist Lloyd Rogers at
(808) 723-7176 or lro2ers@,honolulu.gov.

Sincerely,

0%DAVID C
Fire Chief

DTC.tLR:clc

The Honorable Clarence Nishihara, Chair
February 8, 2019

Should you have questions, please contact SFC Administrative Specialist Lloyd Rogers at
(808) 723-7176 or lro2ers@,honolulu.gov.

Sincerely,

0%DAVID C
Fire Chief

DTC.tLR:clc
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February 11, 2019

The Honorable Clarence K. Nishihara, Chair
Committee on Public, Safety, Intergovernmental

and Military Affairs
State Capitol, Room 214
Honolulu, HI 96813

Aloha Chair Nishihara:

Subject: Senate Bill (SB) 153 Relating to Permit Fees for Aerial Devices, Display Fireworks,
and Articles Pyrotechnic (Companion Bill HB 500)

I am Kilipaki Vaughan, Deputy Fire Chief of the Kauai Fire Department (KFD). The KFD
supports SB 153, which proposes to increase the display permit fee from $110 to $300.

This permit authorizes licensed pyrotechnicians to conduct outdoor aerial and indoor fireworks
displays at special events. The permit fee has remained the same for 15 years; however,
administrative costs to process, review, and approve have increased. This includes an on-site
verification of fireworks inventory before and after the event, inspection ofpyrotechnic
equipment, evaluation of the firing site and safety precautions, distance to audiences, proximity
to adjacent structures, nearby combustible vegetation, and weather conditions are some ofthe
items reviewed. . 5

Public safety and property protection are priorities for the KFD’s approval of fireworks permits
The KFD urge your cornmittee’s support on the passage of SB 153.

Should you have questions, please contact me at (808) 241-4980 or via email at
l<vaughan§a1kauai.gov '

Kc aloha nut

Kilipaki Vaughan
Deputy, Fire Chief _
Kauai Fire Department, County ofKauai

' Www.1<auai.gov
4444 Rice Street Suite 315 I Lihu'e, HaWai’i 96766 ' (808) 241-4980 (b) I (808)241-6508 (l)

An Equal Opportunity Employer
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DAVID Y. IGE 
GOVERNOR 

 
MIKE MCCARTNEY 

DIRECTOR 
 
 

 

 

    DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS, 
    ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT & TOURISM   
    No. 1 Capitol District Building, 250 South Hotel Street, 5th Floor, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813  Telephone:  (808) 586-2355 
    Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 2359, Honolulu, Hawaii 96804     Fax: (808) 586-2377 
    Web site:  www.hawaii.gov/dbedt 
 

 
 

Statement of 
MIKE MCCARTNEY 

Director 
Department of Business, Economic Development, and Tourism 

before the 
SENATE COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY, INTERGOVERNMENTAL, AND 

MILITARY AFFAIRS 
 

Tuesday, February 12, 2019 
1:15 PM 

State Capitol, Conference Room 229 
 

In consideration of  
SB 153 

RELATING TO PERMIT FEES FOR AERIAL DEVICES, DISPLAY FIREWORKS, AND 
ARTICLES PYROTECHNIC.  

 

Chair Nishihara, Vice Chair Wakai, and members of the Committee.  The 

Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism (DBEDT) supports SB 

153 which provides for an increase in the existing  fireworks display permit fee from 

$110 to $300.   

 

This fee has not been increased in 16 years and would assist with the 

administrative costs for review and processing of the fireworks display permit.  The film 

industry often utilizes pyrotechnics as part of special effects and stunts for feature films 

and television shows.  The department believes this increase in the fireworks display 

permit fee would not be a hardship on film and television productions. 

  

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify.   
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